
President's Notes 

  
As 2014 winds down, you may notice that this is 
the first newsletter you’ve seen from Eglin AFA 

in quite a while.  With apologies to Mark Twain, 
the news of the Eglin Chapter’s demise has 

been greatly exaggerated.  I’ll take this short 
space to provide a summary of significant 
chapter activities this past year, welcome some 

new folks to the board, and solicit your 
participation and support in the upcoming year.  

 
First let me introduce and welcome some new 

officers and changes to the Executive Council.  
Candace Lovell, long time VP of Programs, 
agreed to serve as Chapter Vice President.  

She has retained her duties as VP Programs, 
but would gladly relinquish those if someone 

is interested in stepping into that role.  Many 
of you will recognize our new VP for 
Scholarships and Aerospace Education 

Foundation (AEF) Chair, Maj Gen (ret) Mike 
Kostelnik.  Gen Kostelnik is a former 

Commander of the Air Armament Center here 
at Eglin AFB, and we are excited he has 
chosen to lead our Scholarship efforts.  He 

has big shoes to fill, as we say a reluctant 
goodbye to Gen (ret) Bill Kirk, our VP for 

Scholarships and AEF Chair for the past 22 
years.  See more on this subject on page 4 of 
this newsletter.  Lastly, I am excited to 

introduce Amy Gold as the new VP for 
Communications for the Eglin Chapter.  Her 

first focus item will be on getting a newsletter 
out before the end of the year.  She will 

eventually be responsible for submitting news 
releases and articles for national AFA and 
local media publications and is interested in 

managing our Chapter Website and Chapter 
Facebook page as well.   

 
Besides Gen Kirk, we were sad to say goodbye 
to some chapter workhorses.  Nancy Kirk (no 

relation, we called her “the other Nancy Kirk”) 
stepped down as Chapter Vice President due to 

personal reasons.  I really appreciate her 
service to the chapter and wish her well.  
Former VP of Cyber Patriot, Christopher Echols, 

accepted an assignment to the Pentagon, 
leaving a big vacancy, not only in the Cyber 

Patriot realm, but for all the things he took on 
for the Chapter.  Our VP for Community 

Partners, Bob Macky, has sadly notified us that 
he will step down in January.  Bob did a 
yeoman’s job recognizing the Community 

Partners and updating the roster, so we thank 
him and wish him well in his retirement.  We 

are also in need of a VP for Membership, and 
there are plenty of opportunities to volunteer 
your services as a volunteer for one of our two 

annual fundraisers, the Fisher House 5K and the 
Doolittle Scholarship Open Golf Tournament.   

 
I’d like to mention just some of the things the 
Eglin Chapter was involved with in 2014.  Last 

March, we co-hosted the 4th Annual Fisher 
House 5K with the Eglin Top 3 Association.  We 

recently presented a $9,000 check to the Fisher 
House of the Emerald Coast and the 5th Annual 

Fisher House 5K is scheduled for March 7, 2015.  
We are always looking for participants, 

sponsors, volunteers and donors, so see pages 
2-3 for more details on the Fisher House 5K.   
 

In April we presented over $20,000 in annual 
scholarships to deserving local students.  A 

summary of the scholarships we awarded is on 
page 4.  November saw another successful 
Doolittle Scholarship Open Golf Tournament.  

While we remain concerned about the trend 
towards declining participation, we are pleased 

to report raising $18,000 for our annual 
scholarship fund.  See page 2 for more info on 
our Golf Tournament and Scholarship Program.   

In June, we were fortunate to hear former Air 
Force Historian, Dr. Dick Hallion, speak about 

China's Rise as An Aerospace Power, a very 
timely and informative presentation.   

 
Last October, we lost a stalwart member of our 
Chapter and Executive Council, Ron Byrd.  He 

was a friend and mentor to many of us, and his 
loss was felt by many.  In November, AFA 

Florida lost Mike Emig, a long-time member of 
the Red Tail Chapter and most recently, past 
President of AFA Florida.  Please keep their 

families in your thoughts and prayers.     
 

As the new year approaches, I would like to 
solicit your support and participation.  Eglin 
Chapter 365 has over 1,000 members.  Many of 

you are content to receive the magazine from 
national organization and the occasional 

(hopefully quarterly) newsletters from the Eglin 
Chapter. If you are interested in becoming a 

chapter officer, or just want to donate some 
time to help make one of our many events a 
success, please email me at 

eglinafa@gmail.com. 
 

Happy New Year! 

Eddie McAllister 
President  
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Doolittle Scholarship Open Golf Tournament 
Supporting Education 
 

The 42nd annual Doolittle Scholarship Open golf tournament was held on Thursday, November 6, 2014, 

at the Eglin Golf Course in Niceville.  This year, the tournament also hosted 1976 US Open Champion 
Jerry Pate.  This was Pate’s third visit to the Doolittle Scholarship Open.  He spent the day greeting the 

players, sharing some of his experiences and playing a hole with many of the foursomes.   
 

Proceeds from the tournament will help provide college scholarships for deserving Air Force Junior Re-

serve Officer Training Corps (AFJROTC) cadets at area high schools, top graduates at the Okaloosa 
County Schools Community High Okaloosa Institutes for Career Education (CHOICE) Aviation Institutes, 

as well as the Air Force ROTC program at the University of West Florida.   
      

This year’s tournament netted approximately $18,000 for the scholarship fund.  We greatly appreciate 

the generosity of our sponsors and all those who participated in this year’s tournament.  Please plan on 
joining us for next year’s tournament, scheduled for Nov xx 2015.   

 
Pictured below are General Kirk and Bob Patterson presenting the military team trophy to the 53rd Wing 

Commander, Colonel Alex Grynkewich and his wife, Shannon.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Fisher House 5K 
A Giant Success 
On March 1st, 2014, the Eglin AFA co-hosted the 4th Annual Fisher House 5K with the Eglin Top 3 Asso-
ciation.  A record 365 participants registered and we presented a $9,000 check to the Fisher House of 

the Emerald Coast.   

                



The 5th Annual Fisher House 5K is scheduled for March 7, 2015 at The Landing on Brooks Street in Fort 

Walton Beach.   The event includes a 5K run, 5K walk and a 1-mile fun run for the kids.  The post-race 
awards ceremony and after-party will once again be hosted at the historic Magnolia Grill, also on Brooks 

Street.   
 

We are always looking for participants, sponsors, volunteers and donors, so please contact our race di-

rector, Eddie McAllister, at mcallister.eddie@gmail.com for more details on the Fisher House 5K.  Very 
soon after the new year, you will be able to register online, become a fundraiser, or make a donation at 

www.imathlete.com/events/FisherHouse5K. 

 
 
 
 

Cyber Patriot  
Two Solid Teams 
 

The Eglin Composite Squadron of Civil Air Patrol (CAP) began competing in Cyber Patriot during the 
2013-2014 school year.  This year, the cadets who participated in the competition were:  C/1st Lt Stirling 

Naber, C/2nd Lt Luke Taylor, C/2nd Lt Brittany Fager, C/CMSgt Ryan Pope, C/MSgt Connor Davis, C/Amn 
Sam Riccio, and C/Amn Grady Wright.  The first five cadets created one team of returning participants 

while the last two cadets make up the other team and are competing for the first time.  Congratulations 

to our first team who achieved very high scores in the Gold category and to our younger cadets who did 
well in the 

Silver cat-
egory. 

Our sin-
cere ap-

preciation 
goes out 

to our 

mentors, 
CAP 2nd Lt 

Nick Gray, USAF Lt Matthew Hodde, and Mr Kevin Dennis and to our Coach for the team, CAP SM Julie 
Fager.   

Practicing for a competition, pictured left and going clockwise are:  C/MSgt Connor Davis, C/CMSgt Ryan 
Pope, and C/Amn Sam Riccio.  To the right are C/MSgt Connor Davis, C/CMSgt Ryan Pope, and C/Amn 

Sam Riccio along with C/1st Lt Stirling Naber. 

 

      

 
      

 

 
 

 
 

   



Aerospace Education Foundation 
Kostelnik, Incoming Chair 
 

Our 2014 Scholarship program awarded the following scholarships last May. 

Teacher of the Year, Blake Donald, Crestview HS / Choctawhatchee HS 

Maggie Shu Winner ($5K), Dustin Pennington, Ft Walton Beach 
Jimmy Doolittle Winner ($3K), Rachel Gold, Niceville HS 

Jerry Nabors Winner ($2K), Monica Mammah, Choctawhatchee HS 
Ft Walton Beach HS Senior Leader ($2K),  Hayley Woods, Ft Walton Beach HS 

Choctaw Senior Leader ($2K), Drew Perry, Choctaw HS 
Niceville HS Senior Leader ($2K), Andrea Serpa, Niceville HS 

Walton HS Senior Leader ($2K), Kaitlyn Green, Walton HS 

Crestview HS Choice Aviation Institute Winner ($2K), Heather Young, Crestview HS 
Choctaw HS Choice Aviation Institute Winner ($2K), Jesse Falls, Choctaw HS 

 
Due to the generous sponsorship of Bert Daiberl and the St Joe Company, we will add additional schol-

arships targeted at Walton HS and Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM) pursuits for 

2015.   

 

Pictured above is Maj Gen (ret) Mike Kostelnik the new Aerospace Education Foundation (AEF) Chair 

presenting a certificate of appreciate and donation to the scholarship fund in his name, to Gen (ret) Bill 

Kirk, outgoing AEF Chair.  To the far right, are Nancy Kirk (front), Bob Patterson (past president, Eglin 
AFA), Gen Kirk (outgoing AEF Chair) and Cliff Long, Chairman of the Emerald Coast Military Affairs 

Council at the Doolittle Scholarship Open Golf Tournament Hotwash.  

 



First Flight 
Up in the Air! 
 

We had an outstanding First Flight event in early December, flying 27 AF Junior ROTC cadets 

from Choctaw, Niceville, Ft Walton Beach, and Walton High Schools at the Eglin Aero 

Club.  We were fortunate to have beautiful weather and three “Code 1” planes.  The cadets 
had a great time -- many of them had never been in a light plane and a number had never 

been in any kind of plane.  There were lots of exclamations of “amazing,” “awesome,” and 
“thank you” from the kids.  They were a great bunch of kids who have hopefully gotten the 

flying bug a will be future leaders in our US Air Force.  Perhaps there’s a future Chief of Staff 
of the Air Force in the bunch! 

 

Many thanks to our three great volunteer pilots: Austin Selzer, John Kingsley, and Enrique 
Gwin as well as Tom Randall who ran the Operations desk.  Enormous kudos to our First 

Flight coordinator and Executive Board member, Gary Plumb! 
 

Pictured below are three Fort Walton Beach cadets in red, second picture is three Fort Wal-

ton Beach cadets with their instructor pilot,  Austin Selzer. The last picture is three Walton 
High School cadets with their pilot, Enrique Gwin.  

 

     
 



We appreciate our Community Partners and their support of Air Force personnel and 
the mission of the Air Force Association. 
 

Raytheon Systems Company  Bay Area Awards  Eyewear Unlimited  Bangkok Cleaners 
Dave Andrews   Dennis Dwyer  Dr Charles Henriott  125 1st St SE 

60 Second St., Ste 601   102 Bailey Drive  1187 John Sims Pkwy  Fort Walton Beach FL  32548 
Shalimar FL  32579   Niceville FL  32578  Niceville FL  32578  850-243-4556 
850-651-1314   850-729-2664  850-678-0099 
 

Lockheed Martin Corp  Chiropractic Associates Hsu Enterprise Group LLC Bayou Mechanical 

Missiles and Fire Control   Dr. Scott Ewing  Dr. Paul Hsu  120 John King Road 
Randy Bigum    705 W. John Sims Pkwy 709 Anchors St, NW  Crestview FL  32539 
5600 Sand Lake Road, MP-615   Niceville FL  32578  Fort Walton Beach FL  32548 850-682-2784 

Orlando FL  32819    850-678-8048  850-244-7293 
407-356-4465 
 

Chiropractic Associates  The Boeing Company Lockheed Martin Corp Destin Luxury Rentals 
Dr. Dean Jacks   Bob “Buffalo” Marinan  Grady Jordan  217 Main Street 

705 W. John Sims Pkwy  51 Third St   99 Racetrack Rd, Suite 200 Destin FL  32541 
Niceville FL  32578   Shalimar FL  32579  Fort Walton Beach FL  32547 850-837-4191 

850-678-8048   850-651-0163  850-862-1050 
 

Military Media, Inc.   Two Trees Restaurant BTAS, Inc   Gold’s Gym 

Rick Smith    Saras Taveprungsenuk  Howard Oakes  140 Eglin Pkwy SE 
417 Racetrack Rd., NW   1959 Lewis Turner Blvd. 4203 Turtle Crossing   Fort Walton Beach FL  32548 
Fort Walton Beach FL  32547  Fort Walton Beach FL  32547 Niceville FL  32578  850-863-3222 

850-864-2550   850-833-9665  850-496-3700 
 

CACI    Legendary, Inc.  AF Armament Museum Holiday Inn Express 
George DeGovanni   Peter Bos   George Jones  106 Bayshore Drive 
32 San Gabriel Lane, Ste 101  4100 Legendary Dr, Ste 200 100 Museum Drive  Niceville FL  32578 

Palm Coast FL  32137   Destin FL  32541  Eglin AFB FL  32542  850-678-9131 
386-446-4846   850-337-8000  850-651-1808 
 

TYBRIN Corp   Investments Unlimited Jacobs Engineering  Jerry Nabors Family 
Sandra Anthony   Cliff Long   Jeff Upp   233 Antigua Way 

1030 Titan Court   P.O. Box 623  P.O. Box 1935  Niceville FL  32578 
Fort Walton Beach FL  32547  Fort Walton Beach FL  32549 Eglin AFB FL  32542 

850-337-2600   850-865-3939  850-678-2001 
 

L-3 Comm Electron Devices  General Dynamics OTS Lamar Outdoor Advertising NDIA 

Rob Elmore    Melissa Hobbs  Joseph Raines  60 2nd St, Suite 601 
960 Industrial Road   115 Hart Street  223 Green Acres Road  Shalimar FL  32579 

San Carlos CA  94070   Niceville FL  32578  Fort Walton Beach FL  32547 
650-591-8411   850-897-6289  850-862-4343 
 

DRS Technologies   MACB   Colsa Corp 
Robbie Epstein   Mike Tutin   Joe Anderson 
645 Anchors Street   6 Eleventh Ave, Ste 5  51 Third St, Bldg 8 

Fort Walton Beach FL  32548  Shalimar FL  32579  Shalimar FL  32579 
850-302-3000   850-651-2122  850-651-8100 
 

L-3 Comm Fuzing & Ordnance   ATK   SAIC 
Frank Stevens   Bob Blake   Bill Weltin 

51 Third St, Bldg 9   2803 Sam Snead Court  1140 Eglin Parkway North 
Shalimar FL  32579   Shalimar FL  32579  Shalimar FL  32579 

850-651-0063   850-651-2558  850-609-3440 
 

Designline International Holdings Jacobs Engineering  Sabre Services Int’l LLC 

Jennifer Matthews   Sam Burkett  W. Thomas West 
2309 Nevada Blvd.   2010 Lewis Turner Blvd. 5 Clifford Dr. Ste 4 

Charlotte NC  28241   Fort Walton Beach FL  32547 Shalimar FL  32579 
704-716-1020   850-863-7700  850-609-8055 
 

Sandestin Golf & Beach Resort  Quality Imports  Award Chevrolet 
Sarah Braswell    Mike Wangle  4150 South Ferdon Blvd. 
9300 Hwy 98 West   1006 North Beal Pkwy   Crestview FL  32536 

Destin FL  32550   Fort Walton Beach FL  32547 850-682-2731 
850-267-8000   850-863-2161 
 

Northrop Grumman    Thales   MacAulay Brown 
Electronic Systems   Andrew Culton  Bob Larson 

Gail Allen    P.O. Box 1264  6 11th Street 
912 South Palm Blvd   Shalimar FL  32579  Shalimar FL  32579 

Niceville FL  32578      850-651-2122 
850-678-9262       
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